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Calendar 

July 21 
Annual Meeting 

5:30-7pm

July 29 
Wine & Lecture 

Spreckels: From Hawaii  
to Coronado 

5:15 pm 

August 13 
Spreckels Dinner Party 

(by invitation)

Sept. 5 
Labor Day 

(CHA offices closed)

Sept. 6 
Lecture Hall remodel begins

Sept. 10 & 11 
Art Walk  

10am-5pm

Sept. 17 
Lecture: Bruce Porter  

Stained Glass Windows.  
(Held at and in partnership  

with Christ Episcopal Church)

Sept. 30 
Irving J. GILL  

Exhibit Reception 
(members only)

Oct. 1 
 Irving J. Gill Exhibit 

Public Opening

Coronado Homes by the Sea was the theme for the 2016 Historic Home Tour held  
May 8- a preservation inspired event held each year on Mother's Day. The mother and 
daughter team of Felicia Bell and Katy Bell Hendrickson put together a Home Tour that is 
still being talked about, many saying it is one of the best they 
ever attended. If numbers were a gauge of how successful 
Historic Home Tour was, then it was the best in recent history. 

Attendees enjoyed walking through six spectacular homes. 
The homes shown were: 1003 Alameda Blvd., 465 Palm Ave., 
318 Glorietta Place, 1211 6th Street, 1212 6th Street, 1325 6th 
Street. 

Thank you to all who attended, and to the gracious 
homeowners, as well as volunteers that provided great 
hospitality, and our advertisers and sponsors. A special thank 
you to our super Home Tour co-chairs Felicia and Katy. Their 
commitment to excellence will have a lasting impact for the 
Coronado Historical Association.

Thank you to Dr. Rick Kennedy
Dr. Kennedy, professor at Point Loma Nazarene  
spoke to a sold out crowd about the life  
of Richard Henry Dana. 

Dr. Kennedy’s lively presentation and engaging topic  
left those that attended wanting to know more.  
Thank you Dr. Kennedy.Photo above: Staff members Katelyn 

Estrada (left) and Mary Farley (right) 
working at the Home Tour

Felicia Bell and  
Katy Bell Hendrickson

A look back…  
2016 Historic Home Tour



The heart of the Coronado Historical Association is 
community; and some of CHA's most important community 
programs take place this time of year. We kicked off 
preservation month with our Historic Home Tour, we then 
partnered with Coronado MainStreet and the City of Coronado 
to hold a free public Preservation Symposium.

This season is also the time of year to educate our youth 
about Coronado’s history. The staff at CHA is always delighted 
when our 3rd grade classes visit the Coronado Museum. 
The excitement they express learning about their community 
is joyful. CHA’s educator also visits Coronado’s 3rd grade 
classrooms to teach Coronado history. We are fortunate to have 
wonderful partnerships with Coronado Unified School District 
and the Hotel Del who hosts the children for a field trip at the 
end of their multi-day classroom history lesson. 

We have heard from many of you urging 
us to shine a brighter light on preservation 
issues. So we will begin by enhancing our 
preservation effort through education. Be 
sure to read the article written by local 
historian and preservation activist Leslie 
Crawford as she clarifies CHA’s and the 
City of Coronado’s current roles. We have 
taken the time to highlight the homes 
which received City of Coronado Mills Act 
designation this year. Moving forward, we 
will post the dates of the City of Coronado 
Historic Preservation meetings on CHA’s 
website and Facebook page. 

You will notice some new names in our newsletter. We have 
asked local writers to contribute to History Matters. In this 
issue, Bob Campbell tells the story of Bettye Vaughen and the 
Villa Capri, which celebrates it's 60th anniversary in July. I’m 
sure you will enjoy this article.

In the months ahead we have many exciting Wine & Lectures. 
Dr. Sandee Bonura returns to speak about Coronado’s 
connection to Hawaii, incorporating the story of “The King 
of Sugar and The King of Hawaii.” The president of the 
Irving J. Gill Foundation, James Guthrie will speak about the 
Irving J. Gill exhibits opening at 13 different locations across 
Southern California in the Fall- each unique in their content 
and programming. In September we will begin remodeling the 
Lecture Hall so our monthly lecture will take place at Christ 
Church, where we will celebrate the beautiful stained glass 
works of Bruce Porter. We’ll open our new Lecture Hall with 
two opportunities in October. Paul Kruty will speak about 

the impact of Chicago’s architects on 
Southern California architecture; architects 
like Charles and Henry Greene, masters of 
American Arts and Crafts architecture. We 
will also host Elsa Savilla from the KPBS 
series San Diego Historic Places. She 
will share the fascinating story of the El 
Camino Real trail and show excerpts from 
her television show.

Be sure to mark your calendar for all of 
our events(refer to page 1). Take special 
note and join us for the CHA Annual 
Meeting on July 21st. We will celebrate 

the past year with refreshments from the wonderful volunteer 
Culinary Committee, hear from an engaging speakers and vote 
in a new slate of Board Members. 

We look forward to seeing you soon —  
have a wonderful summer! 	  
				    — Janet

Bear Thorkelson and third grade history contest essay winner,  
Koehn Kavanewsky during the 2016 4th of July Parade

FROM THE 
INTERIM
EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR
Janet Francis
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As the sun rose above Coronado on July 26, 1956 it was going to be a 
very good day for Bettye Vaughen and for Coronado. The day would 
be sunny, temperature in the mid-70s with a light breeze—another 
perfect day in Coronado. Perfect also for a Grand 
Opening Celebration for the sparkling new “Villa 
Capri by the Sea” hotel at 1417 Orange Avenue. 

Bettye, in her mid-30s, had overseen every detail 
of construction of this fourteen unit “home away 
from home” as she defined it. Her contractor, 
Mayor Walter Vestal, had complied with every 
detail Bettye had requested, including a purple 
elevated stairway over the swimming pool, to the 
second floor. There was even a neon sign out front 
with a diving bathing beauty, and one doesn’t see 
that very often! Early evening came, with arriving 
guests and dignitaries anticipating a “Hollywood 
Style” party—Bettye knew all about those, as 
we’ll soon explain. The pool area soon filled with 
guests enjoying libations and a good time; reliable 
reports are that as the evening continued, a few 
folks actually ended up in the pool! Not unusual 
for the party Bettye envisioned, though perhaps a 
bit unusual for Coronado in the days when Dwight 
Eisenhower was President.

We’ll get back to the Villa Capri and how it came 
to be, but since one may be wondering why Bettye 
would desire a “Hollywood Style” party, it’s time to 
tell her story—and what a story it is!

In 1935, Bettye and her mother were living in Los 
Angeles, and the growing influence of Hollywood 
was being felt throughout the area. Bettye, being 
a precocious thirteen-year-old, announced to 
all who would listen that she was going to be a 
“glamour girl” in the showbiz world of Hollywood. 
She was beautiful, and a few years later as a 
student at Fairfax High School, she was selected 
for a modeling job. This was her once-in-a-lifetime lucky break; her 
beauty and poise served her well. 

Bettye would have a life full of extraordinary moments. One such 
moment happened while living her dream in her new world on a 

photo shoot for Look Magazine in Waikiki. The date: December 
7, 1941. With this terrible day of infamy at Pearl Harbor, she was 
quickly evacuated back to California. The life of a Hollywood Starlet 

continued for Bettye; she had an agent assisting 
her career along with others including Rita 
Hayworth and Cary Grant, she partied with 
Lucy and Desi, and dated Howard Hughes--all 
part of the glamorous life she had envisioned. 

Not long after her marriage, she was up for a 
major role in “Red River” with John Wayne 
when she found she was pregnant and unable 
to handle the strenuous role. Her modeling 
and career aspirations would give way to her 
mothering instinct, and Bettye would go on 
to raise six children. She had found success in 
both Hollywood and motherhood! 

Now, the rest of the Villa Capri story. By the 
mid-50s, Bettye was living in Coronado while 
her husband, a Navy pilot, was flying out of 
North Island. As Naval activities were growing 
and evolving, Bettye noted there was a lack 
of affordable housing for families, business 
people, and vacationers as they passed through 
Coronado. Deciding to do what she could to 
address the issue, she and her mother, who had 
been active in real estate, managed to purchase 
7,500 square feet of what had been part of the 
Spreckels’ Mansion tropical garden on Orange 
Avenue. 

Bettye designed the Villa Capri for a comfortable 
stay, long or short, so the fourteen units included 
full kitchen suites to standard rooms, with one 
even named the “John Wayne Room." Once 
completed, her attention to detail included 
getting on her knees to demonstrate to her 
housekeeping staff how she wanted the floors 

scrubbed—no detail was too small for Bettye. The Grand Opening 
was a huge success, and the first year found the hotel fully booked 
every night as Honeywell Corporation carried out a large contract 
on North Island. 

HOLLYWOOD MEETS 
CORONADO

by Bob Campbell

The story of Bettye Trowbridge Vaughen and the 60th anniversary of the Villa Capri

Continued on page 9…
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Art Walk 2016 - Volunteers Needed!
If you are interested in volunteering at this year's Art Walk, or, hosting one of the artist  
in your home for the weekend, please contact Maria Obst at CHA, 619-435-7242 ext. 106  
or email vcasstmgr@coronadohistory.org

Preservation
by Leslie Crawford

During a time of much development and rebuilding on 
Coronado, preservation of historic properties is more 
important than ever. Coronado Historical Association 
and the City of Coronado’s Historic Resource 
Commission both share a common goal to preserve 
and protect Coronado’s rich history, but they are quite 
different in the process of historic preservation.

Coronado Historical Association (CHA) is a 501(c)3 
nonprofit founded in 1969 to promote Coronado’s 
cultural heritage and resources to the public. 
Preservation is promoted at the Historic Homes Tour 
held on Mother’s Day. The GEM “Going the Extra 
Mile” Award is given annually to homeowners who 
have renovated to preserve the integrity of the original 
historic home. CHA also hosts an annual Preservation 
Symposium in partnership with the City of Coronado 
and Coronado MainStreet during National Preservation 
Month in May each year. 

The Historic Resource Commission (HRC) is a Coronado 
City Council appointed commission of five members 
whose goal is to preserve, maintain, and enhance 
Coronado's unique architectural history. The HRC was 
created in 2000 by the Historic Preservation Ordinance 
to establish procedures and criteria for designation 
of historic structures and allowable alterations to the 
structures. Through the HRC, homeowner’s may 
apply for historic designation, alterations to historic 
resources, demolition review, and the Historic Resource 
Preservation (Mills Act) Agreement.

Preservation is an ongoing community effort. For CHA 
information, go to www.coronadohistory.org or call 
619.435.7242.  
For information on the HRC, go to www. coronado.
ca.us or call the Community Development Department 
at 619.522.7326.

Here are the homes that received their Mills Act plaques 
at the May City Council Meeting on May 1, 2016. 

427 A Avenue
427 A Avenue was constructed in 1912 and was designated as an 
example of the Craftsman Bungalow style, and for its association with 
Mary Carlin King-Ross, who was noted for her civic work.

855 Alameda Boulevard
855 Alameda Boulevard was built in 1936. The home was designated as 
an example of the French Eclectic architectural style; and as a notable 
work of the architectural firm of Hurlburt, Frank, and Slaughter.

Plaque provided by the City of Coronado to home owners.

Summer 20164



601 Fourth Street
Built in 1926, 601 Fourth Street was designated as a 
Historic Resource as an example of the Tudor architectural 
style, and as an example of the notable work of the 
designer, Franciska Croxall. 

924 H Avenue
924 H Avenue was constructed in 1886 and designated 
as a Special Element of the City's history as the first 
residential structure completed in Coronado. It was also 
noted as historically significant for its association with 
Joseph H. Hartupee, who was a founding father in the 
City of Coronado.

323 J Avenue
323 J Avenue was constructed in 1932 and designated 
as an example of the Spanish Eclectic style, and as 
representative of the notable work of building designer, 
Virgil Cash, and the builder, Alfred Laing, Sr. 

808 Third Street
808 Third Street was built in 1913. The home was 
designated as an example of the Craftsman Bungalow 
architectural style; and as an example of the notable work 
of the builder, Andrew Watson Woods.



Returning Board Members
Debbie Bell
Sue Gillingham 
Susan Keith
Carrie O’Brien
Kelly Sarber
Jim Strickland

Nominated 2016 Executive  
Board of Directors
(all returning Board Members)

Jane Braun, President
Jami Teagle-Burgos, Vice President
Sara Wells, Secretary
Keith Fargo, Treasurer

Executive Board of Directors:  
Gail Bardin, Vice President

Pat Flynn, Secretary

Board of Directors:  
Leslie Crawford
Mike Dabbar
Phil Monroe

Elizabeth Wampler

The Coronado Historical Association Board of Directors 
cordially invites you to attend the 2016 

Annual Meeting
Please join us!

Thursday, July 21, 2016
5:30 to 7:00 pm

Election of Board Members • Annual Report
Presentation of Awards • Reception

Light fare will be served.
Coronado Museum of History & Art • 1100 Orange Avenue, Coronado

Thank You to Our Exiting 
Board Members
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Brad Gerbel
Brad Gerbel moved to Coronado in 1985 and graduated from 
Coronado High School. He earned his BA in Accountancy from 
USD in 1992, and has a Master of Science in Accountancy from 
SDSU in 1993.  After graduating, he took a job with KPMG Peat 
Marwick in Long Beach, CA.  Brad joined his family’s company, 
University Blanket & Flag, in 1999 and worked in the office on 
Orange Avenue.  His proudest accomplishment as a resident of  
Coronado was leading the effort last summer to oppose the 
proposed beach bike path, which was going to be built on 
Coronado’s beautiful beach.

Katy Bell Hendrickson
Katy Bell Hendrickson was born in Coronado, the daughter of 
a Navy SEAL. Her husband is also a native of Coronado. She is 
a graduate of Virginia Tech with a Bachelor of Arts and has a 
Masters in Architecture from the University of California, Berkeley. 
Katy launched her career as an architect in the Bay Area focusing 
on civic work with an emphasis on historic preservation in the 
modernization of institutional buildings. She has owned and 
operated her own design firm practicing primarily in residential 
design, preservation and development. She has been a permanent 
resident of Coronado since 2013, married to a Navy SEAL, Rear 
Admiral D. Brian Hendrickson and raising three active sons in 
Coronado public schools. 

Becci Rocco
Becci Rocco is a native of Ohio. She graduated from the University 
of Dayton and moved to California in 1985. From 1993-2007 
Becci’s business life was devoted to fundraising for a wide variety  
of institutions. From 1993-1997, Becci worked as Assistant Director 
for UCSD’s annual fund raising campaign. From 1997-2001,  
Becci joined Mercy Hospital Foundation as Development Associate 
and later Vice President. At Scripps Mercy Hospital, she initiated  
a $15 million capital campaign and provided oversight and 
stewardship of the $1000, giving club (Mercy 1000) and donor 
recognition programs. Through 2001-2007, Becci held the position 
of Executive Director at Sharp Coronado Hospital Foundation 
and secured a $10 million matching grant through the City of 
Coronado’s Community Development Agency. In 2006, Becci and 
her husband Bob moved to Coronado where they enjoy travel and 
watching over their two dogs and two cats. 

Kitt Williams
Kitt Williams is a retired Human Resources Director and a 
Coronado resident since 2013. She and her family originally 
moved to Coronado in 1957 when her father, a Navy Captain, was 
stationed at North Island. She attended Coronado public schools 
through her freshman year of high school. Kitt received a BA degree 

from Longwood University and an MS in Counseling from Radford 
University. Kitt’s 40-year career in Human Resources included a 
variety of corporations, including World Wildlife Fund and Arbitron. 
She volunteers for the Coronado Chamber of Commerce and the 
Coronado Historical Association with administrative tasks and 
human resources matters. She is serving as a member of the City of 
Coronado Civil Service Commission. She and her husband are avid 
runners and participate in races on weekends. 

Art Wilcox
Art Wilcox is a licensed real estate attorney with more than 40 
years of practice. Art has a degree from the University of South 
Carolina School of Law and and a BA from the Georgia Institute  
of Technology. In 2016, Mr. Wilcox was selected as one of San 
Diego Magazines top Real Estate Lawyers in the county.  
Art Wilcox and his wife Dana are Coronado residents and live  
in a historic Palmer home. 

Gina Tapper
Gina Tapper has over 30 years of professional experience 
providing a wide range of management advisory and decision 
support services to hospitals, health care networks, and other 
health care organizations. Her areas of expertise include 
planning and development of clinical programs, marketing, and 
strategy. Ms. Tapper is currently engaged as a Clinical Fellow 
and Director with the BDO Center for Healthcare Excellence & 
Innovation. She began her business career at Price Waterhouse’s 
Management Consulting Group where she worked 16 years on 
the Healthcare, Retailing, and Strategy practice teams. She then 
established Tapper & Associates, Consultants to the Health Care 
Industry. Before entering business school, she was a Clinical 
Nurse Specialist at Massachusetts General Hospital Department 
of Pediatric Neurology/Eunice Kennedy Shriver Center in Boston, 
and an Associate Clinical Professor of Pediatric Nursing at Boston 
University Graduate School of Nursing. Ms. Tapper is a resident of 
Coronado, and her home was on the 2015 Historic Home Tour.

MJ Crow 
Marijean (MJ) Crow has been a Coronado resident since 1979 when 
she moved here as a new Navy bride with her husband, Robin 
Mickle. She graduated from Stanford University and has worked 
in undergraduate admissions at SDSU, UCSD, and UCSB ever 
since. When her son left for college nine years ago, she started 
volunteering as a docent for CHA, giving Hotel Del, Heritage, and 
historical bike tours.

Nominatees for the appointment to the  
CHA Board of Directors include: 

   www.coronadohistory.org     7



Stephanie Washburn, Registrar & Archivist

New 
Accessions
Coronado Historical 
Association Collection

Gerry MacCartee – Ephemera 
associated to programs run by CHA 

Christine Harris – Aerial 
photograph of NAB Coronado circa 
1946 In Memory of Captain James 
L. Harris (shown right)

USN Steve Duermeyer – One 
postcard and 4 photographic prints 
taken by Harold A. Taylor 

Charlotte Harris – One Children’s 
Home Society scrapbook

Ask any resident of Coronado and he or she will tell you that the highlight of 
their summer is the Fourth of July Parade. The entire island shuts down for a 
weekend of family, food, fun, and celebration. This Coronado tradition began 
as early as 1888 when ladies put together a “Liberty Float.” Businesses and 
homes decorated with flags and bunting much like they do today. An estimated 
11,000 people watched the parade from ferries, cars on the Belt Line, and the 
streets. The parade worked its way down Orange Avenue to Star Park Circle, 
down Loma to the Hotel del Coronado. 

In 1965 more than 55,000 people came out to watch and celebrate the annual 
Fourth of July during its Diamond Jubilee Celebration year. In the archive, 
Nancy Cuddy graciously donated a handwritten, illustrated note from her 
father, Colonel Alexander G. Kirby, to his grandchildren describing one of the 
livelier Fourth of July Parades on Coronado. 

The parade in 1972 included an elephant, a monkey, and girls riding horses. 
According to Col. Kirby, the horses were nervous around the elephant. When 
the elephant bellowed and jumped, he dislodged his rider holding the monkey. 
The elephant barged through yards and crashed through fences. The handler 
eventually caught up to him and loaded the elephant back into its transport 
truck, and the parade took off without its intended elephant! 

Fortunately there were no elephants in this year's parade!

History of the Coronado 
Independence Day Parade
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STAFF:
Janet Francis, Interim Director 
director@coronadohistory.org

Rebecca Baker, Office Manager 
officemgr@coronadohistory.org 

Katelynn Estrada, Membership/Education Director 
membership@coronadohistory.org

Janet Francis, Communications Director, 
Visitor Center General Manager 

vcmgr@coronadovisitorcenter.com

Mary Gartner, Store Mgr./Buyer 
store@coronadohistory.org

Maria Obst, Asst. Manager, Coronado Visitor Center 
vcasstmgr@coronadohistory.org

Ashlynn Rossi, Administrative Assistant 
admin@coronadohistory.org

Jewelee Rossi, Assistant Store Manager

Stephanie Washburn, Registrar/Archivist 
registrar@coronadohistory.org

NEWSLETTER 
Janet Francis, Editor 

vcmgr@coronadovisitorcenter.com

Design by The Graphics Ranch

Museum, Store and Visitor Center  
 Mon.-Fri., 9 a.m.-5 p.m.

Sat. & Sun., 10 a.m.-5 p.m.

CHA and Museum: 619.435.7242
Visitor Center: 619.437.8788

Toll-free number  
Visitor Center: 866.599.7242

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FY 2015-2016

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Carrie O’Brien, President

Gail Bardin, Vice President
Keith Fargo, Treasurer 
Pat Flynn, Secretary

Board Members 
Debbie Bell
Jane Braun

Jami Teagle-Burgos
Leslie Crawford
Mike Dabbar

Sue Gillingham 
Susan Keith
Phil Monroe
Kelly Sarber

Jim Strickland
Elizabeth Wampler 

Sara Wells 
Richard Bailey, City Council Liaison

Mission Statement
Our mission is to encourage and promote  

the appreciation, preservation and understanding 
of Coronado's history, culture, and  

historical resources to enhance the essence 
 of our unique Village community.

In Memory of Carol Raiter
The Coronado Historical Association is saddened by the passing of one of our beloved 
leaders, Carol Raiter. As a member of the Board of Directors for over 6 years, Carol's 
leadership buoyed the organization, most noteably as the orchestrator of the Celebrating 
Coronado History Gala.

Professionally, Carol’s successes were numerous but her 
true legacy lies in her selfless commitment to her family 
and community, and to those who were fortunate enough 
to call her friend. In addition to her work with CHA, her 
talents benefitted numerous local organizations such as the 
Coronado Schools Foundation, the Coronado Soroptomists, 
Sharp Coronado Hospital and United Through Reading.

Carol will be greatly missed by her family, friends and the 
community of Coronado, the town she called home with her 
husband Eric for over 35 years. We miss you Carol!

“Only a life lived for others is a life worthwhile” –Albert Einstein

This is a glimpse into the story of Bettye Trowbridge Vaughen, her life and career. 
Now 94 years young, Bettye some years ago sought a person who would carry 
forth her ideals, vision, and love for the Villa Capri. She found him in the person of 
John Miller, Resident Innkeeper for the past 25 years. In visiting with John, it is clear 
that he admires Bettye, and cares for Villa Capri as much as she does. John now 
proudly hosts families who have visited the Villa Capri for generations. Through his 
stewardship, the tile sinks and showers still sparkle! John reports to Bettye every two 
weeks on hotel operations. While “retro” is popular these days, after 60 years Villa 
Capri, now celebrating sixty years, is the real deal. ♦

Continued from page 3…

The story of Bettye Trowbridge Vaughen and the 60th 
anniversary of the Villa Capri
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Coronado  
Explorers Camp
Coronado Explorers Camp is a fun filled 
session designed to teach kids history and 
how a museum really works. 

This year, due to overwhelming support 
and generosity at our annual Celebrating 
Coronado History Gala, we are able to offer 
camp sessions at no charge to active-duty 
military families. 

This camp is packed with activities designed 
to be both educational and fun. Campers 
experience field trips to some of Coronado’s 
most beloved landmarks and even explore 
history from the deck of a ferry boat before 
embarking on a field trip to the San Diego 
Maritime Museum. 

A special thank you to our field trip hosts: 
Hotel del Coronado, the Coronado Playhouse, 
the San Diego Maritime Museum and Flagship 
Cruises and Events. Thank you to the generous 
supporters of this year's “Raise the Paddle” 
fundraiser. 

Thank you  
Dentons Law Firm!
Deciding how to spend money in a non-
profit organization rarely includes office 
furniture. Fortunately we have friends in high 
places—on the 26th floor of the One America 
Plaza building! Dentons Law Firm offices 
was moving out of downtown to the Golden 
Triangle. An opportunity presented itself to 
fulfill our need for furniture without spending 
a dime. We received bookshelves, desks and 
chairs for the offices. The high quality donated 
furniture is already making a significant impact 
to our work environment.

Thank you Dentons Law Firm! 

CHA in The Classroom! 
When did you first start loving history? At CHA, we are committed sharing our 
history with everyone in Coronado-especially its youngest citizens. Since 2009, the 
Coronado Historical Association has offered a 3rd Grade History Program to local 
elementary schools. This annual program began in 2009 and is sanctioned by the 
Coronado Unified School District. CHA is proud to offer this program at no charge to 
participating local elementary schools.

In 2016, over 250 third grade students participated in the program. Since the programs 
inception, an estimated 1,750 students have participated in the 3rd Grade History 
Program. Katelynn Estrada visited eight classrooms from April to June and taught a 
three-day history program that focused on local history from its very beginnings to the 
present. The sessions concluded a walking field trip of the Hotel del Coronado and the 
Coronado Historical Association, Museum of History & Art. 

This year, eight 3rd grade classes from Village Elementary, Silver Strand Elementary and 
Sacred Heart Parish School participated and learned about local history and the origins 
of its most beloved traditions and citizens. Through photographs, maps and handling 
real artifacts, students got a first hand look into the history of our town. 

This annual program would not be possible without the support of our many 
supporters and members as well as the Coronado Unified School District, Sacred 
Heart Parish School and the Hotel del Coronado. A special thank you to volunteers 
Zoraida Payne, Judy Clarke, Liz Josset. Thank you to all participating local schools who 
continue to welcome CHA into their classes. 

“Village third grade experience was excellent. Katelynn Estrada is a very 
knowledgeable, engaging speaker. Her variety of photos, artifacts, maps, 
and slides captivated the students and motivated them to learn about 
our town's special history. Thanks Katelynn for this year's interesting class 
lessons and dynamic walking tour!”  — Village Elementary School

Welcome to Cori Harris,  
Summer Intern at the Coronado Visitor 
Center. She attends Boston University 
and is a Communications Major.
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MEMBER NEWS

Please note: 
List reflects new 
memberships and renewals 
received between April 15th 
and June 15, 2016

RENEWING MEMBERS

Polo Circle:
Becci Rocco & Bob Campbell
Dean & Maureen Eckenroth-	
	 Coronado Eagle & Journal 

Spreckels Circle: 
Gail & Bob Bardin+
Richard & Kitt Williams+*
Jim & Lynda Willkie+*
Michel Khozam- ZMK Construction
Dr. & Mrs. Howard Dixon
Michael & Mary Ann Chapple 

Crown Isle:
Richard Rico-Coronado  
	 Private Bank 

Star Park Circle:
Daniel Cronin
Greg & Valerie Hebert-  
	 Greg Hebert Landscape 
	 Architect
William Van Dusen & Christie 
Woodward-William Van Dusen  
	 Millworking
Dorothy Howard, AIA
Kevin Rugee Architect, Inc-KRAI 

Silvergate Circle:
James & Cherie Collins*
Bud & Margon Edney 
William & Naomi Henning*
Ky Roberts
Sheryl Rosander & Bill Kelly
John & Ann Siefert*
Barbara Trenchi 

General/Family:
Nadine Ahrens
Nick Astrahantseff & Suzie Heap
Kathryn Bell Hendrickson
Tara Blake
Sandra Boyce
Marilyn & Marshall Brown
Elizabeth Brunton+
Ann Marie Bryan
Robert & June Cancelosi+
Dana & Renee Cavanaugh
Lynn Cihak
Laura Clapper
Ted & Joyce Coyle+
Nicholas Curtin+
Stephanie Davis & Mark Pugh
James & Tracey DeBello 
Nicholas Fintzelberg
Robin Franck 
Henry & Gidli Frauenfelder
Judy Grobbel+
Bob Gunthorp 
Amy & Robert Haines
Larry & Nancy Hartigan
Rodney Hatley & Doris Caramello 
Charles & Nancy Helsper 
Barbara & Kirk Henry
Wayne & Nancy Hoffman
Fred & Martha Jay
Bruce & Laurie Johnson
Deborah Kaller 
Mike Kelly
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Kennedy
Sandra Killmeyer-Kran+
Jeanne Lawrence  

Raye & Robert Lenson
Jany & Martha Lovelace
Bob & Sharon McKenzie
Jim & Marilyn Menges+ 
Irving & Terry Mindes
Helen J. Murphy & Bill Frederick
Michael Nesbit
Gary & Lynn Newell
Stephanie Nims
Jim & Lyn Perino 
Bob & Pam Plumbley
Linda Reese
Catherine Reilly
Brenda Carlson Rice 
Dr. & Mrs. John Russell 
Patricia Stewart
The Honorable Tom Smisek  
	 & Mrs. Peggy Smisek
Patricia Stewart
Nancy Taylor
Bear & Ginny Thorkselson+
Trotter Family 
Rick & Wendy Tugend
Diane Wadley
Jacqueline A. Walters
Dora Wetherington+
Mary Jane Zubik+

NEW MEMBERS 

General/Family:
Wilfred & Sharon Abbott
Jana S. Allen
Rosa & Kendall Ayon-Amerige
Deanna Bahena
James & Beverley Callaway
Vicki Champoux
Cara Chavez
Gail Conrad
Kirstin Dahlquist+
Shelli Lucas Dellinger
Judi & Thomas Edison
Kathy Fahey & Kurt Baron
Kim & Kent Fitzgerald
Larry Garberick 
Elizabeth Gelbart
William Grueser
Elizabeth Hammond
John & Sondra Hanley
Dennis & Sherri Hannan
Marvin Heinze
Kim Hogan
Susan Hunt
Liz & Phil Josset
Kathryn Krausp-Huetter
Barbara Loker
Gary & Debbie McClanahan
Gregory Miller
Jennifer Miller
Darby Monger
Stephanie Nims
Andrea Nyquist
Nancy & Charles Peinado
Nancy Peterson
Caylee Pinsonneault
Klysta Powell
Allison Raytingzon
Cheryl A. Rode
Brian Roach
Refugio Rochin+
Brooke Russo
Sue Ryan
Gail Saucedo
Steve & Suzie Schwartz
Elizabeth Smith
Janet Smith+
Toni Stahlman
Statser Family
Barbara Sturgeon
Virginia Turpit
Joanne Ward
Rachel Wolfe

Like any non-profit 
organization, CHA is fortunate 
to have members whose 
generosity supports CHA’s 
mission. 

To find out more information 
on how to provide a legacy 
of support to the Coronado 
Historical Association, please 
contact Katelynn Estrada. 

In Memoriam 
In sadness and with sincere condolences to their loved 
ones, we honor the passing of loyal members and 
supporters of the Coronado Historical Association.

CDR David  
A Hurt, Jr. 
USN Retired

Dale  
St. Denis

Jeannie 
Napolitano

Vilma 
Mitchell

Bold text denotes  
10+ years as members
‘*’ denotes category upgrade
‘+’ denotes volunteers with 80+  
hours served on 2015
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Give the gift that gives back. Call today to find out about giving the gift of a CHA Membership.

 NEW IN THE 
MUSEUM STORE
Historically Inspired Gifts 

For All Occasions

 Ty Keith, a long-time resident of Coronado, and owner 
of Crown City Shirts. Working closely with Reyn Spooner, 
he designed this one-of-a-kind wearable piece of art that 

features images of Coronado and promotes the unique history, 
community spirit and culture of Coronado.

 Karrie Johnson is a local artist and art teacher at 
Coronado High School. The artwork in this coloring book 
is based on her original paintings and is inspired by the 
people and places of beautiful Coronado Island.

 Architect James L. 
Gordon is sharing his talents 
by creating pen and ink 
illustrations in the form of 
greeting cards. All of the 
cards have the historic 
information about the sites 
on the back of each card.

These exclusive keepsake 
cards are an exceptional 
value at $3.95 each.


